Sarah Day

St. Luke ElectroLions
Vex. I joined for the adventure. The adventure in engineering. Hi, my name is Sarah Day from Los Angeles, California. I grew up in Arcadia but I go to a Temple City school. I attend St. Luke School and am on the St. Luke ElectroLions Robotics team. I joined the team because I can be curious when it comes to new things. The first time I heard of robotics I didn’t really find anything interesting until Mrs. Desy, our robotics supervisior, announced that kids in the 5th grade would be able to join. Now there was something that caught my eye. That would be me. Me up there on my school’s robotics team. This is my first year and I have learned so many things like what type of tools are used for what, and their names, how to coach in a competition, how to put on and take off unnecessary parts, and I learned the definition of robot. My robot has a forklift and a crane that can suck in tubes whenever needed. My robotics team has qualified for the national competition in Omaha, Nebraska and the international competition in Orlando, Florida. I am going to the Omaha competition but unfortunately am not going to the Orlando competition. Even though I can’t go to the international competition I should look at is an award enough. This experience I shall never forget. Think, Create, Build, Amaze.Vex. Indeed.
